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                                   18th July, 2022 

 
 

10 Downing Street 
London  
SW1A 2AA 

 
 
Dear Prime Minister, 

 
 

I hope that your belated wedding party and leaving do went well.  I expect that you have 
been too busy to deal with my correspondence but with the Telford and teen baby 
scandals where cover-up was the norm, I feel I have to ask the question: how long have 

you known about the abusive system you head? Also why do you feel that a small 
tinker with education would solve the hardship of hundreds of thousands of 
systematically traumatically stressed children?  Many of these have been taken from 

their homes and families, not given the diagnosis or correct treatments, and held 
without charge or understood diagnosis for years without the hope for parole. 

 
Child abuse is a crime; perverting justice to cover it up is a huge abuse of power and 
aids and abets the crime.  I believe you truly feel that you have no responsibility for any 

of this, and that you have two sets of rules – one where you think that you are 
untouchable, and the other one that everyone else has to follow.  

 
If you check back through my correspondence, you will see that I have not only been 
trying to get all of the paperwork back and point out a few of the laws that you as a 

Government have been breaking, but also to get an independent investigation.  You 
have clearly refused this, and after the release of the independent inquiry into Telford 
and the Human Rights Committee findings I can understand why. 

 
Let us face it, poor people and those who have been traumatically stressed or who have 

special needs generally do not vote, but this does not mean that they can be abused 
because they have no voice.  There is much more to good government than balance 
sheets and ballot boxes.  Keeping capitalists under control to protect those who have 

not had good fortune in life should always be a priority.  After all, that is what your 
sworn oath was about, not just words.   

 
In your last days at the helm, I would hope that you see the light and organise a deep 
investigation into the Cabinet’s offices and Privy Council to get to the bottom of this 

vast injustice that has gone on for decades now.  If not, I am afraid that I will have to 
add you to the list for the ICC and others once you leave office. 
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Please get the Cabinet Secretary to look at the criteria for crimes against humanity 
before this letter is ignored. 

 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

Howard Lamb 
DC         
 

     
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 


